
Newsletter  

Highwood Primary School   Issue no.55 
December 2022           ‘Where Individuals Matter’ 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

It has been so nice this term to get back to a lot of Highwood’s traditional events.  There 
is nothing quite like a school nativity to help get everybody in the Christmas spirit! This, 
alongside our SPLAT events and Winter Fayre, have created a really nice atmosphere  
this term with many of our exciting activities and opportunities being shared inside this 
newsletter. 
 
I would like to put on record a huge thank you to all our school community - children, parents, staff, Friends of 
Highwood and governors - for being part of a really successful Autumn term. 
 
Academisation Update 
Thank you to everyone who took part in our consultation about becoming an Academy and joining the Orchard 
Learning Alliance (OLA). At a meeting on Monday 21st November, the Governing Body discussed all of the 
questions that you raised, and took the decision that we would become an Academy and join the OLA. This is a 
significant decision, but it definitely isn't the end of the process, and the questions you raised will help us make the 
OLA the best possible home for Highwood. Thank you all for your engagement, and please continue to get in touch 
if you think of any further questions. 
 

Attendance 

Attendance is a really high priority for us at the minute and a lot of 

school resources are being targeted at improving the data.  At the 

time of writing this newsletter, our attendance for the year to date is 

92.8%. National Average for last year was 95.4% 

We understand that children can become ill and we know that a lot of 

seasonal illness is contributing to the figure.  We want to be able to 

work with parents to make sure that if children are well enough to 

attend, that we can make this happen. 

 

What is a much greater concern is our level of Persistent Absenteeism.  A child is identified as a Persistent 

Absentee if they are below 90% attendance.   

 

In 2020 - 2021 the National Average for Persistent Absenteeism was 12.1%.  At Highwood for the same period of 

time, our Persistent Absenteeism level was 23.2% - almost double the national average.  This figure means that 

nearly 1 in 4 children at Highwood missed over 10% of their education during last academic year. 

At the time of writing this letter, our current level Persistent Absenteeism is at 22.8%.  I hope that we can 

successfully work with all families to significantly decrease this figure and have more of our children in school for 

more of the time. 

 

Thank you for your support 

Matt Hickey 

Headteacher 



Governing Body News 

 

Dear Parent and Carers, 

Orchard Learning Alliance 

Following the governors’ research into academy trusts over recent months and subsequent consultations with staff and  

parents, an extraordinary meeting of all governors took place on 21st November 2022.  At this meeting, the Highwood  

governors unanimously agreed and voted to join the Orchard Learning Alliance (OLA) multi academy trust.  We are currently 

in the application process and we will keep you informed of updates as we progress on this new journey. 

 

Parental & Community Engagement 

Governors would like to know what you need to support your child’s progress at Highwood. We are keen to hear any         

opportunities for Highwood to benefit from, so please contact us.  Contact governors here   

We wish everyone has an amazing Christmas break and we’ve put together a few activities for the kids to enjoy over the 

Christmas break. 

Seasons’  Greetings! 

Highwood Governors 

 

 

 

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=dBhDNmE6y0qZavCAKI-xNH59xc5lRuVBsfQRQiaDbBZUMjBZWlNMVlFOVlg2NTg5WDFVTFFMS0dHUy4u
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=dBhDNmE6y0qZavCAKI-xNH59xc5lRuVBsfQRQiaDbBZUMjBZWlNMVlFOVlg2NTg5WDFVTFFMS0dHUy4u


























 

And just like that, we have come to the Christmas break!  

This has been a very busy half term at school; we have been running coffee mornings with a number of 

different charities, have also run an education event with the Adult Learning Service in Wokingham, and 

have another visit from the CAB mobile unit. We will continue to run events in the new year, so please 

check on Parent Mail and in the weekly Head’s bulletin for more details. We will also be having regular 

visits from the CAB mobile unit, and these will be advertised around school.  

This time of year can be tough under normal circumstances, but this year, it’s really tough for many. We 

have included a list of warm spaces, food banks, supportive charities and organisations that can be con-

tacted. The Highwood Help Hub has also received lots of generous donations of food for distribution to 

Highwood families, looking for a little extra help at this challenging time. Please use the confidential 

HHH@highwood.wokingham.sch.uk address, if you think your family would benefit from accessing this. 

We also have a small number of Christmas presents, donated to us by Toys and Teens Reading. Again, if 

you feel you would like to benefit from this, use the HHH@highwood.wokingham.sch.uk address, and 

we can support where we will. If we are unable to help in any case, we can always help with signposting 

to other agencies.  

Take care and, however you celebrate this time of year, we wish you a happy and restful holiday,  

Lucy and Mrs Padbury 

 
Information, support & 

what’s on locally for SEND 
families. 

https://
www.wokingham.gov.uk/local-
offer-for-0-25-year-olds-with-
additional-needs/ 

 
Provide free, confidential, 

impartial SEND advice, guid-
ance and support. 

www.sendiasswokingham.or
g.uk 

  

 
Specialist support for local 

Families who have Children & 
Young People with Special 

Needs parentingspecialchil-
dren.co.uk 

 
ASSIST Team 

Autism Spectrum Service for 
Information Support and 

Training 
  

Who we are:     

 

Lucy Sayer – Family Support 

I support the pupils in school and their families. This includes putting together a timeta-
ble of information events, training and social events that we can all, (current restrictions 
allowing!), enjoy as a school community. I’d also welcome any ideas you have about 
events, so please get in touch if there is anything you think would benefit the families of 
Highwood School. 

  

 

Mrs Padbury - Special Educational Needs Coordinator (SENCo) 
A special educational need/ and or disability (SEND) can cause barriers to a child’s learn-
ing. My role in school is to identify the children’s strengths and manage any extra needs 
they may have. I liaise with teachers and teaching assistants to help support the pupil’s 
needs and discuss appropriate actions that will help reduce any barriers to their learning. 
If you have any SEND concerns, please initially talk to your child’s class teacher. 

  

mailto:HHH@highwood.wokingham.sch.uk
mailto:HHH@highwood.wokingham.sch.uk
https://www.wokingham.gov.uk/local-offer-for-0-25-year-olds-with-additional-needs/
https://www.wokingham.gov.uk/local-offer-for-0-25-year-olds-with-additional-needs/
https://www.wokingham.gov.uk/local-offer-for-0-25-year-olds-with-additional-needs/
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Reminders   

EARRINGS 

 

Please note that our school policy is for earrings to be removed for PE, for the 
health and safety of the children.  

 

It is recommended that ear piercing is only done in the first week of the summer 
holidays to allow the time for them to settle.  

SCHOOL UNIFORM 

School uniform can be purchased direct from our supplier Michael 
Hope at the following link   

We now only have cardigans and a few larger size jumpers left and small size PE 
tops available to order via SCOPAY.   

School dinners 

Children in Reception, Years 1 & 2 are entitled to universal free school 
meals, funded by the government. If your child would like a school din-

ner please let the class teacher know and this will be booked for them.  

Children in Nursery, Years 3 to 6 are required to pay for dinners. The price of a 
school dinner is £2.30 per day. Payment should be made via SCOPAY in advance.  

If you think your child may be eligible for benefits related free school meals  
please contact the school office for a form.  

ABSENCE 

Please contact the school office by 9.30am if your child is absent stating the rea-
son for the absence. This can be done via ParentMail or by phone on 0118 

9265493. 

If your child is going to be late and requires a hot dinner this must be booked by 
9.30am.  

All requests for leave of absence must be made on the absence form available 
from the school office. Routine appointments should be made outside of school 

time. 

Please see the latest Attendance Policy on the school website regarding Penalty 
Notices. 

https://www.michaelhope.co.uk/products/school-shops/highwood-primary-school/highwood-primary-school




WARM SPACES  

Reading 

Libraries 

All Reading's libraries have varying opening days and times, which can be checked on the council website. 

• Central Library, Abbey Square, Reading RG1 3BQ 

• Battle Library, 420 Oxford Road, Reading RG30 1EE 

• Caversham Library, Church Street, Caversham, Reading RG4 8AU 

• Palmer Park Library, St Bartholomew's Road, Reading RG1 3QB 

• Southcote Library, Southcote Community Hub, Coronation Square, Southcote, Reading RG30 3QP 

• Tilehurst Library, School Road, Tilehurst, Reading RG31 5AS 

• Whitley Library, South Reading Community Hub, 252 Northumberland Avenue, Reading RG2 7QA 

 

Churches 

• Norcot Mission Church: Oasis Café 

• All Nations Christian Centre, 1 Berkeley Ave Reading RG1 6JE - Tuesdays 10:30 to 15:00. 

• LifeSpring Church, Café 12, The Pavilion, 143-145 Oxford Road Reading RG1 7UY - Tuesday to Friday 10:00 to 14:00, 
Thursday lunch for the over 60's 

• Greyfriars Church, Friar Street, Reading RG1 1EH - Monday 10:00 - 17:00, Tuesday to Friday 09:00 - 17:00, Saturday 
09:00 - 16:00 and Sundays 09:00-12:00 and 17:30 - 20:30 

• Wycliffe Baptist Church Community Cafe, 233 Kings Road, Reading RG1 4LS - Tuesday 09:30 to 15:00 and Wednesday 
16::30 to 21:00. Normally £1.50 for a drink but have a pay it forward system for those that can't afford it. 

• Norcot Mission Church, Oasis Cafe, Brockley Close, RG30 4YP - Fridays 10:00 to 15:00 

• St Michael's Church, The Morlais Room,New Lane Hill, Tilehurst, RG30 4JX - Thursdays 12:00 to 17:00 No charge, but 
donations appreciated. 

• There is also a regular Wednesday lunch group, cost £5 for two courses - please book in advance on 0118 942 7331. 
Lunch starts at 12:30pm. It is followed at 2pm by a "Knit and Natter" group, to which all are very welcome. 

• St Matthew's Church, 205 Southcote Lane, Southcote, RG30 3AX - Fridays 12:30 to 15:00 . Soup and bread in a warm 
space. 

• St George's Tilehurst, St George's Road, Reading RG30 2RG - Fridays 12:00 to 16:00. 

• St Mary Magdalen's Tilehurst, Kentwood Hill, Reading RG31 6DR, Wednesdays 10:30 to 11:30 

• St Catherine's Church, Wittenham Avenue, Tilehurst, RG31 5LN - Tuesday 10:00 - 12:00, 

Community Centres 

• Weller Centre, 110 Amersham Road, Reading, Reading, RG4 5NA - Monday to Friday 09:30 to 12:00. Use Wi-Fi, catch up 

on the news, make new friends and maybe grab a hot drink starting at 20p (pay if you can) 

• Whitley CDA, Whitley Community Café 252 Northumberland Avenue, Reading RG2 7QA - Wednesdays 12pm to 2:30pm. 

Over 50s club open to all, unlimited tea and coffee £1, free soup, board games and chat 

• Salvation Army, 522 Oxford Road, RG30 1EG - Tuesday 10:00 to 13:30, Wednesday 13:30 - 15:00 

Museums 

• Reading Museum, Reading Town Hall - Tuesday to Friday 10:00 to 16:00 and 10:00 to 17:00 on Saturday. Closed from 

Saturday 24 December to Monday 2 January inclusive. 

 

https://www.reading.gov.uk/leisure/libraries/all-libraries/
https://www.reading.gov.uk/leisure/libraries/all-libraries/central-library/


Wokingham 

Libraries 

• Arborfield Library 

• Finchampstead Library 

• Lower Earley Library 

• Spencers Wood Library 

• Twyford Library 

• Wargrave Library 

• Winnersh Library 

• Wokingham Library 

• Woodley Library 

Churches 

• St Nicholas Church, Sutcliffe Avenue RG6 7JN - Tuesday - 14:15 - 15.30, Wednesday 10:00 - 12:00 
and Thursday 14:00 - 16:00 

• Lower Earley Baptist Church, Maiden Place, RG6 3HE - Wednesday 11:30 - 13:30 

• Trinity Church, Chalfont Close, RG6 5HZ - second and fourth Saturdays of the month, 10:00 - 12:00 

• Brookside Church, Brookside Close, RG6 7HG - Fridays 15.30 to 18:00 

• St Michael's Café at St Michael and All Angels Church, Basingstoke Road, RG7 1AP - Wednesdays 
10:00 to 14:00 - free soup and bread roll (other options on offer with fee) 

• Café Mosaic at Wokingham Methodist Church, Rose Street, RG40 1XS - Mondays 10:30 - 13.30, hot 
drinks, soup, biscuits and charging points available 

• The Cornerstone at All Saints Church, Norreys Avenue, RG40 1UE, Tuesdays 15.30 to 17:00 - for fam-
ilies after school drop in; term time only 

• Kings Church, Station Road, RG40 2AD - Wednesdays 11:00 to 15:00 

Community Centres 

• Brookside over 60s club, Brookside Close, RG6 7HG - Wednesdays 14:00 - 16:00 

• Brookside Youth, Brookside Close, RG6 7HG - Thursdays 19:00 to 21:00 

• Salvation Army, Chalfont Close, RG6 5UG - Mondays and Thursdays 10:00 to 12:00 for tea, coffee, 
biscuits, games and chats 

• School Green Centre Warm Hub, Shinfield School Green Centre (RG2 9EH - Daily 10:00 to 16:00 - TV, 
games and free hot drinks 

• St Mary's Church Hall, Church Lane, RG2 9BY - Fridays 12:00 - 16:00 - free soup and a roll 

• Twyford and District Youth and Community Centre, Loddon Hall Road, RG10 9JA - Tuesdays 12:00 - 
14:00 - free hot drinks and free soup and roll (from 13 December) 

• St Paul's Parish Room, Reading Road, RG41 1EH - Fridays 14:00 - 16:00 

•  Trinity Refresh Café, Chalfont Close (RG6 5HZ), Thursday 2pm to 4pm  

https://trinityearley.co.uk/whats-on/refresh-wellbeing-cafe/


Food Banks 

Please remember that the Highwood Help Hub has a stock of donated food that we can provide to 

Highwood families in need, email school confidentially at HHH@highwood.wokingham.sch.uk (term 

time only).  

Wokingham Food Bank can provide families with food parcels and energy support, through their Fuel Bank. Their website is 

accessible here Wokingham Foodbank | Helping Local People in Crisis with details on how to access the service. Please note – 

to access support, you will need to self-refer, or be referred to Wokingham Food Bank by a professional, (Citizens Advice, 

health visitor, social worker, etc.). The self-referral form can be accessed here One Front Door – Citizens Advice Wokingham . 

Woodley Food Bank can be contacted here Woodleyfoodbank – Woodley's Foodbank . You will need to have been referred in 

to them, or to self-refer, with contact details given on their website. 

SHARE Wokingham offer surplus foods collected from local suppliers and supermarkets, their contact details are available here 

https://directory.wokingham.gov.uk/kb5/wokingham/directory/service.page?id=7-HWssqfbQ0&youthchannel=701 

The Trussell Trust can also provide support and refer in to local foodbanks, and give this advice on their website: ‘If you’re in 

financial crisis and live in England or Wales, please call 0808 2082138 for free (open Monday to Friday, 9am-5pm) to talk confi-

dentially to a trained Citizens Advice adviser. They will talk to you about the problems you’re facing and provide support to 

help you manage your money, navigate the benefits system, and identify any other grants you might be entitled to. If you need 

one, they’ll issue you with a food bank voucher so you can get an emergency food parcel.’ 

Clothing/ Shoes/ Household Items 

The Cowshed are a local charity supporting people, families and children with clothing, shoes, uniforms and more The Cowshed 

| Showing love and support to those in need in Berkshire 

First Days also help families in a number of ways, including clothing and coats. They be contacted here 

 Home | firstdays 

Other Support  

Christmas can be a challenging time of year; physically, financially, and emotionally. There are people there to listen and help.  

Mental Health/ Suicide Support 

Samaritans      https://www.samaritans.org  116 123, (free of charge) 

SHOUT   Free, 24/7 mental health text support in the UK | Shout 85258 (giveusashout.org)  text ‘Shout’ to 85258 

mailto:HHH@highwood.wokingham.sch.uk
https://wokingham.foodbank.org.uk/
https://citizensadvicewokingham.org.uk/onefrontdoor/?_ga=2.252636105.1720942204.1670585552-1271454550.1670585552
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Find urgent NHS Mental Health Support using the online tool found here Mental Health Helpline for Urgent Help - NHS 

(www.nhs.uk) 

Specific Help for Young People/ Teenagers 

Kooth  Home - Kooth  join for ongoing support or use this page to access urgent support.  

Young Minds  YoungMinds | Mental Health Charity For Children And Young People | YoungMinds 

Domestic Abuse/ Exploitation Support  

Berkshire Women’s Aid    Phone: 0808 801 0882 (Helpline: 24hr; free to call from all UK mobiles and landlines and is not dis-

played on itemised bills) 

Website: www.berkshirewomensaid.org.uk 

Mankind   Phone  01823 334 244  

Website Male Victims of Domestic Abuse – Please call 01823 334244 to speak to us confidentially - (mankind.org.uk) 

Flag DV    Website: www.flagdv.org.uk (Self-referrals for free legal advice clinic & support agency signposting: Mon-Fri 9am-

5pm) 

Email: enquiries@flagdv.org.uk (Enquiries) 

Phone: 01635 015854 (Self-referrals for free legal advice clinic & support agency signposting: Mon-Fri 11am-1pm) 

Karma Nirvana    Phone: 0800 5999 247 (Honour Based Abuse Helpline: Mon-Fri 9am-5pm 

Email: support@karmanirvana.org.uk (Support Email) 

Email: info@karmanirvana.org.uk (General Enquiries) 

Website: www.karmanirvana.org.uk 

 

National LGBT      Phone: 0800 999 5428 (National LGBT Domestic Violence Helpline: Mon, Tues and Fri 10am-5pm, Wed and 

Thurs 10am-8pm) 

Email: help@galop.org.uk 

Website: galop.org.uk/domesticabuse (Webchat) 

Website: www.galop.org.uk (Website including Survivors Forum) 

Unseen Modern Slavery and Exploitation   Phone: 0800 0121 700 (Helpline: 24hrs) 

Email: info.mshelpline@unseenuk.org 

Website: www.modernslaveryhelpline.org 

Paws Protect    Phone: 0345 260 1280 (Referrals: Mon-Fri 9am-5pm) 

Email: pawsprotect@cats.org.uk (Referrals & general enquiries) 

Website: https://www.cats.org.uk/what-we-do/paws-protect 

Homelessness/ Risk of Eviction 

Wokingham Borough Council   Homelessness - Wokingham Borough Council 

Wokingham In Need Wokingham in Need – Dedicated to providing support for the homeless and most vulnerable in our com-

munity 

Jigsaw, (to register homelessness or risk of homelessness)  Housing Jigsaw  
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